State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
Division of Commercial Licensing
1511 Pontiac Avenue, Bldg. 69-1
Cranston, Rhode Island 02920

Notice of Repeal by Direct Final Rulemaking

Pursuant to the provisions of R.I. Gen. Laws 8§ 3-5-20 and 3-2-2, and in accordance with
the Administrative Procedures Act (APA), Chapter 42-35 of the R.l. Gen. Laws, and
specifically R.1. Gen. Laws § 42-35-2.11 of the APA, as amended by the 2016 Public Laws,
Chapters 203 and 206, the Department of Business Regulation (DBR) hereby proposes to
repeal Commercial Licensing Regulation 14 entitled “Brew on Premises” (CLR 14; ERLID
4371). DBR is taking this action because the substance of this regulation was previously
incorporated into Commercial Licensing Regulation 8 entitled “Liquor Control
Administration” (230-RICR-30-10-1, previously CLR 8). This consolidation occurred
with the 2016 amendments to CLR 8 which became effective October 5, 2016 (ERLID
8385). DBR believes that this proposed repeal is noncontroversial and anticipates that no
objection will be received to this proposed repeal.

Pursuant to the requirements of R.1. Gen. Laws 88 42-35-2.7 and 42-35-2.9, DBR has made
the following determinations. DBR has considered alternative approaches to the proposed
repeal and has determined that there is no alternative approach among the alternatives
considered that would be as effective and less burdensome. DBR has determined that the
proposed repeal is necessary since the subject matter of the regulation has already been
incorporated into 230-RICR-30-10-1, previously CLR 8.

A copy of the repealed regulation will be available for examination from April 20, 2017,
through May 22, 2017, by mail or at the offices of the Department of Business Regulation,
1511 Pontiac Avenue, Cranston, Rhode Island 02920, or requested by emailing
maria.dalessandro@dbr.ri.gov or by calling Maria D’ Alessandro, Esq. at (401) 462-9581.
Electronic copies of the proposed repeal will also be available on the DBR website at
www.dbr.ri.gov .

DBR encourages the submission of written objections to the proposed repeal of CLR 14.
If no objection is received on or before May 22, 2017, DBR will file the regulation without
opportunity for public comment and the repeal will be effective on May 22, 2017. All
written objections should be sent to the Department of Business Regulation, 1511 Pontiac
Avenue, Cranston, Rhode Island 02920, or by email to maria.dalessandro@dbr.ri.gov and
must be received no later than 11:59 PM on May 22, 2017.

Scottye Lindsey
Director, Department of Business Regulation

Posted: April 19, 2017
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